
 
 
January 16, 2019 
 
 
 
In response to the release by the Arts Council of Brazos Valley through Gaines West office, to 
set the record straight, I realized over the holidays that I had used an Arts Council American 
Express credit card for a total of $697.70.  I told Amy Salvaggio, Deputy Director of the ACBV 
and told her I would contact the treasurer, Jeff Vander Woude, and write a letter to the file and 
a check to cover the expenses.  I talked with Jeff Vander Woude, treasurer, of the Arts Council  
that I had done that.  I also told Pam Smits, President of the Arts Council that I had done that 
and written a letter and given a check to Amy Salvaggio.  A resignation letter was offered and 
never accepted.  I have had no contact or response from the Board or anyone. 
 
 


